Craig Shirk

From: Kim McEvoy

Sent: Thursday, September 25, 2014 10:32 AM

To: Theresa Albanese; William Lindner; Kristen Maines

Cc: Donna Mahon; Laura Henne; zach@Icg-online.com; jkrohn@enfuseonline.com; James
Thorpe; Craig Shirk; Rickman, Brett; Key, Chantel

Subject: RE: LCG Poject No. 14-1320 - 81-89 Alpine Street - Summary Report Final

Categories: NJDEP

Theresa,

Based upon the low PAH levels detected in the soil piles (removed from the site) and the LSRP certification of the soil
laboratory data of those soil piles, we are not concerned with the remaining soil on site. We will not be requiring any
additional sampling of the remaining soil at the site for this REC to be clear.

Please contact Bill or myself if you have any additional concerns.

Sincerely,

Kim McEvoy
NJDEP

Sandy Recovery EHP
609-789-2526

From: Theresa Albanese [mailto:talbanese@gfnet.com]

Sent: Thursday, September 25, 2014 9:59 AM

To: William Lindner; Kristen Maines

Cc: Donna Mahon; Kim McEvoy; Laura Henne; zach@lcg-online.com; jkrohn@enfuseonline.com; James Thorpe; Craig
Shirk; Rickman, Brett; Key, Chantel

Subject: RE: LCG Poject No. 14-1320 - 81-89 Alpine Street - Summary Report Final

Bill,

We understand from your email below that you have cleared the original soil piles and we will address this in the EA.
However do you have any issues on the remaining soil (surface/subsurface)?

Please provide your assessment of the findings regarding the remaining soils. Thanks, Theresa

Theresa A. Albanese | Professional Wetland Scientist

Gannett Fleming | 2189 Silas Deane Highway, Suite 17, Rocky Hill, CT 06067

t 860.529.8700 x13 | ¢ 516.491.8167 | talbanese@gfnet.com

Excellence Delivered As Promised

Gannett Fleming is ISO 9001:2008 Certified.

www.gannettfleming.com | Stay connected: Twitter | Facebook | Linkedin | YouTube

From: William Lindner [mailto:William.Lindner@dep.nj.gov]

Sent: Wednesday, September 24, 2014 4:38 PM

To: 'Theresa Albanese'; Kristen Maines

Cc: Donna Mahon; Kim McEvoy; Laura Henne; zach@I|cg-online.com; Jeff Krohn (jkrohn@enfuseonline.com)
1




(jkrohn@enfuseonline.com); James Thorpe (James@aaconstruct.net)
Subject: FW: LCG Poject No. 14-1320 - 81-89 Alpine Street - Summary Report Final

Theresa,

The attached report submitted by Lewis Consulting Group is acceptable to NJDEP (please attach the new cover letter
provided above to the original report). The soil pile REC is considered cleared by NJDEP. This report, along with the
report from NJDEP inspector Shawn Bulger (also attached) should provide enough information for Gannett- Fleming to
complete the Environmental review for this applicant. Please contact me and Kim McEvoy if you have any questions or
require any additional information.

From: Zach Lewis [mailto:Zach@Ilcg-online.com]

Sent: Wednesday, September 24, 2014 2:50 PM

To: William Lindner

Cc: James Thorpe; Jeff Krohn (jkrohn@enfuseonline.com)

Subject: LCG Poject No. 14-1320 - 81-89 Alpine Street - Summary Report Final

Bill
Per our conversation, please find the report. Please confirm receipt.

Thanks,

Zachary D. Lewis, Principal
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2517 Highway 35

Building P, Suite 202
Manasguan, New Jersey 08736
Office: (732) 276-2420

Fax: (732) 279-4203
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